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In my dream I saw a small boy, on wooden 
shoes, walking towards me, putting his slate on my 
table. His beautiful piercing blue eyes (as already 
described by Dedekind) told me who he was. Before 
he could say anything, I said ligget se (there ’tis). 
And, of course, I did not need to check whether 
the answer indeed was the correct number 5050. 

The young Gauss started to 
smile, knowing that I rec-
ognized him, and remem-
bered this story. Then his 
face and and figure changed 
into the beautiful portrait of 
the young Gauss published 
in the Astronomische Nach-
richte, 1828 (left). He looked 
at my desk, and he started 
to talk to me. “I see that you 
are reading that book! What 

can this man mean, slandering me in this way? 
Why does he say that I threw my son Eugene’s 

book out of the window of the coach that we were 
traveling in? I would never have 
done such a thing! Is there any 
authority where I can lodge 
a complaint about this injus-
tice?”

Then he looked sideways, 
enabling me to recognize an-
other portrait: the drawing 
made by Johann B. Listing in 
1832, showing a less young 
and more worried Gauss (left). 

“And, even worse,” he went on, “why 
does this man have so little appreciation 
for the deep thoughts engendered in the 
beautiful things that I encountered and 
enjoyed in my life? Do you know where 
I can find this Kehlmann, so that I can 
explain to him the beauty of my ideas, 
and the reasons why I set out to mea-
sure things? Perhaps explain to him the 
theory of magnetic storms, to use the 
term coined by my dear friend Alexander 
Humboldt?”

Again his face changed, this time into 
the beautiful, sincere portrait by Jensen 
which hangs in the Pulkovo observatory, showing 
Gauss in academic gown (above, right). It is the 

portrait that 
we all know 
from the last 
German 10 DM 
bill (left). He 
looked at me, 
and I ventured 
to say: “But, 

Professor Gauss, you once made a cartoon of 
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